April 2005
Dear Parents/Guardians and Grade Eight Students:

In order to reinforce and apply concepts studied in eighth grade physics, a trip has been planned to Lake Compounce Amusement Park in Bristol, Connecticut on Friday May 27th, 2005. 

As you may already know, our curriculum includes Newton's Laws of Motion, Universal Gravitation, energy conversions, and some aspects of engineering. As a culminating project, students will apply their knowledge of these physics topics by researching amusement park rides, building them, and presenting these projects to their peers. 

The purpose of this trip is primarily academic. The students will be obtaining data and making inferences concerning the qualitative and quantitative aspects of amusement park rides. Specific tasks will be assigned and the results will be reviewed after the trip.

Because this trip is an educational experience, students will be expected to complete and pass the necessary background work in the topics listed above to make this a worthwhile experience for them. Students who do not complete this preliminary work with passing grades will benefit little from the trip and, therefore, will not be allowed to participate. Instead, they will be expected to complete an alternate assignment in school the day of the trip.
As always, it is necessary that students demonstrate their ability to behave responsibly and appropriately as representatives of the Amity School District. Consequently, any student who does meet appropriate behavioral criteria during the period beginning today until May 27th, may not participate in this educational experience.
Students who fail to meet either the academic or behavioral expectations for the trip will be notified on May 26th. Any money paid by the student will be returned.

Lake Compounce Amusement Park has been holding its "Physics Days" for some time and is an amusement park with a strong local history. We aim to have a very educational and fun-filled day with this activity. The trip will take place during regular school hours and students will take their regular buses home. 
The cost of the trip will be $24.00 per student. This will cover costs of transportation and admission to the park. Please make checks payable to Amity Jr. High School-Bethany.  Food stands will be open in the park. Food available for purchase is of the fast food variety. It is recommended that students bring $10.00 to $20.00 for food purchases or they may bring a bag lunch.

We consider this trip to be a fun and educationally worthwhile experience and want all students to have the opportunity to attend. Please read and discuss the above criteria with your child and return the attached permission form, with check, in a sealed envelope on or before Monday, May 9th. No late forms or checks accepted due to financial deadlines. 
If you have any questions, comments or concerns, you can call the school at 393-3102 or email. brian.goldstein@reg5.k12.ct.us, kathleen.habersang@reg5.k12.ct.us or sarah.reeves@reg5.k12.ct.us 
Thank you, on behalf of the eighth grade teams and in the name of science, 

Brian Goldstein

Kathy Habersang

Sarah Reeves
